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President’s Message 

Art Landry 

 2014 looks to be a year of firsts. This will 

be my first newsletter. It’s my first year as presi-

dent. Carol and I are attempting to put on our 

first stock trial and we’ve volunteered to be first 

time co-secretaries of the Colors of Summer 

agility trial. Although it seems to be a daunting 

task at the moment we are excited and looking 

forward to the year. We’ve been members of this 

club since 2006 and have taken away many ad-

ventures and  enough memories to last a life-

time.   

 We had been members of previous or-

ganizations and had occasionally taken on vari-

ous roles within those groups. Often it was a frustrating experience. When we joined ASCNE we thought we would re-

main worker bees — more than happy to chip in when needed but out of the leadership ranks. 

 If you take a good look at the fliers in this newsletter and if you take a look at the officers of this club, you will see 

that ASCNE is blessed with a large group of volunteers with many people willing to give their time and talents to creating 

a great club with outstanding events. Many of those folks have been giving of themselves for years and years and a few 

could use some down time or the opportunity to sit back and relax and enjoy. 

 We appreciate the ‘worker bees’ and couldn’t function without them. You’ll see that many of our agility trials, just 

as an example, start with an empty volunteer board and by the end of the  trial the job gets done and its first rate. How-

ever, if you find yourselves where Carol and I were, feeling like its time to jump in and take the lead for a while, we could 

sure use you. Let us know where your interests are and we’ll do our best to mentor you and teach you. 

 I think we are heading in the right direction. I was thrilled that the January membership meeting was so well at-

tended —over 30 individuals! In addition, people contributed their ideas and opinions and some positive changes result-

ed. 

 I am looking forward to the ROM meeting and banquet  on March 2nd. Bring your ideas and your appetite! 

Our new Board of Directors (from left, Director Kathy Buckley, President Art Landry, 

Vice-president Gull Gullickson, Treasurer Kathie Chouinard, Director Mike Kurdzo, Affili-

ate Rep Pauli Haggis and Secretary Karen Miller) 
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Australian Shepherd Club of New England Minutes 

January 5, 2014, Canine Mastery, Seekonk, MA 

The meeting was brought to order at 12:16 by President Art Landry. 

Members present: Karen Miller, Arthur Landry, Kathie Chouinard, Michael Kurdzo, Kathy Buckley, Pauli Haggis, Gull Gullick-

son, Carol Landry; John, Lisa, Janelle and Kiara Andrade family; Diane Menard, Dianne Barrett, Ellen Kurdzo, Susan Winters, 

Kathy Peloquin, Debbie Keach-Tomes, Elyse Phillips, Lisa Haley, Madison Hey, James Haley, Joey Mason, Dottie Duclos, Ka-

ren Souza, Carolyn Rancourt, Priscilla Liberty, Michael Liberty, Linda Gray and Bill Haggis. Guest: Kataline Bravo 

The meeting began with member introductions. Art took a few seconds to introduce himself and expressed his hopes for the 

club during his tenure.  

Motion to waive reading of minutes so voted. Motion to approve minutes as published on the ASCNE website so voted.  

Treasurer’s Report: 

Account Balance as of 1/6/14-$ 11,715.36 (includes 140.54 Rescue Fund) 

Harvest Moon Mania-10/18-20/13 

Income: 31, 259.  Expenses  33,546.  Loss: 2,287 

Fall Fling Agility Trial 11/16-17/13 

Income: 5,856.    Expenses: 4,490.     Profit: 1,366. 

Cranberry Classic-11/9-10/13 

Income: 1,377     Expenses: 1,793     Loss:  416 

2014 ROM Banquet  3/2/ 14 

Expenses to Date:   250. 

May 4-Obedience/Rally      160. 

Account Balance as of 1/5/14-  12,880.67  (includes 140.54 Rescue Fund) 

2013 Non Show Income 

Membership Dues-  2,616 

2013 Contributions, Donations and Expenses 

2013 ROM Banquet    3192 

ARPH                          1095 

NH Food Bank              586 

Ribbons                        6842 

Insurance                       530 

Business Expense          696 

Total:                        $13,041 

 

Affiliate Report- submitted by Pauli Haggis, Affiliate Rep 

ASCNE’s annual Affiliate membership renewal has been sent to ASCA, thanks to the combined efforts of both the out-going 

and the in-coming Officers. Many thanks to everyone who chipped in to get it accomplished during a hectic holiday season. 

1. News from ASCA since our last affiliate report include a change in the ASCA Board of Directors due to the resignation of 

Ronnie Bates. ( The slot has been filled by Alison Bryant who replaced Gregg McClintock. ASCA received 9 applications for Bates’ posi-

tion.-per Linda Grey via a conference call) 

2. ASCA has initiated a new e-mail newsletter. If you haven’t received the first issue contact ASCA to be sure they have a 
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valid e-mail address for you. 

3. ASCA has joined in a lawsuit initiated by the Association of Dog Clubs of New York State against the USDA Animal and 

Plant Health Inspection Service. The USDA had initiated licensure mandates for individuals and businesses who sell pets. 

While the intent is to regulate Retail Pet stores and control puppy mills, the rules are ambiguous and cold have an adverse 

effect on responsible breeders.  

Pending the outcome of the law suit ASCA recommends that members who are involved in selling dogs should contact their 

regional USDA APHIS office to discuss their dog business and have an USDA official make a determination on the need for 

licensure on an individual basis. Any ruling thus decided should be obtained in writing and signed by a USDA official. The re-

gional office for New England is in Sutton, MA. The Executive Office in charge of New England is Dr. William Smith (508) 363-

2290-More information is included in the ASCA AussE-newsletter. 

4. New brochures promoting ASCA worldwide are planned. ASCA will be holding photo contests to obtain photos for the 

brochure, details will be posted on the ASCA website. 

5. If you write to the ASCA BOD with a concern/complaint, you must identify yourself. The BOD will not consider anony-

mous communication. 

Individual Program Changes 

Rally- 

The rule concerning eligibility of qualifying bitches in season to compete in Finals has been clarified. Bitches in season can com-

pete if wearing pants and will compete in the last of the 4 classes and last in the run-off if one is needed.  

Also, Finals ribbons will have printed on them the dogs’ name and titles as well as the date and the name of the venue. 

Obedience- 

Proposed change-in the ODX class, prior to the beginning of the class the judge is to mark the spot where the cone will be 

located for the Directed Open Exercise. The judge may also measure and mark a 3-4 ft. radius around the handler post and 

the destination point at the opposite end of the ring. 

Stock- 

The SDC asked the ASCA BOD for the clarification of the process by which they recommend that an applicant for the Judge 

Apprentice program be accepted or denied. The BOD placed the responsibility back on the SDC, urging them to use trans-

parency in their decision. The BOD makes the final decision to accept a new applicant within 30 days of referral from the 

SDC.  

The Open handler line for courses A,B and C is being moved from 6 ft. to 12 ft. for ducks and to 26 feet for cattle and sheep 

as of 6/1/14. The rationale is to make the move from Open to Advanced less dramatic. 

The SDC also defined what constitutes a “training aid” for stock competition. 

 nothing can be attached to the collar( dog tags must be contained so they don’t jingle) 

 no adornments are allowed that could simulate an electric shock collar i.e. feathers, studs, etc. 

 stock sticks/crooks must be 3-5 ft. long and if hollow, ends must be capped. 

It is the judge’s responsibility to notify the contestant of non-compliance prior to beginning the run and allow the handler to 

rectify the problem before beginning the run. 

There is a proposal to give the SDC an additional option when considering the advancement of a Provisional judge to a full 

judge. Formerly, the Provisional applicant was given 2 years to complete the requirements to become a judge. At the end of 

this period, the applicant was accepted or denied. Since some applicants are having trouble fulfilling the requirements in the 2 

year span, it is proposed to add a third option, which would be to extend probation.  

Tracking- 

The committee is working on a policy for maintaining member and judges files for tracking tests, since no policy currently ex-

ists. 

Juniors 

Junior awards have previously been savings bonds. Since obtaining the bonds has been problematic, high point juniors will now 
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be awarded checks. 

Library Report - Carolyn Rancourt  

Librarian brought some books to this meeting. Please return the books that you may have taken out and forgotten about. The 

web site library list is being revamped. Would also like any input from members as to what they would like to have in the li-

brary for books, DVD’s etc. She will have the library at the ROM banquet and you can email the librarian to bring certain 

books from the website. Note: all library items are labeled ASCNE. 

ASCA BOD Report - Linda Grey 

The Board  just got back from vacation. The Stock Stick (Crook) did not pass.  

Sunshine: Nothing was sent out …card will be sent to Mary Ann Stoddart 

Event Up Dates: 

3/2 ROM banquet-Due to MaryAnn Stoddart being ill, Jean Janotta will take over the affair 

3/29-30 Agility trial to be sanctioned 

5/24-25 location to be announced for the agility trial-judge is Kelly Hayes(FL) to be held at Canine Country Amherst NH 

7/26-27 take agility trial off of the calendar 

8/9-10-TBD New Hampshire trial-Linc Kaiser has asked for the date. Further info is up in the air right now. 

1/11-12 Agility trail is almost full including some pre novice entries 

2/1 Obedience Rally-Canine Mastery-Kathy Buckley 

2/2 AM PM Conf Shows-Karen Miller  

3/2-ROM banquet  

3/15-16-Sue Winters getting flights for judges 

3/22-23 remove off of calendar 

3/29-30 agility trial going forward @ All Dogs 

4/19-20 Obedience/Rally judges are being hired 

4/26-27 Cattle clinic-Matt working on it 

4/27 Intro into herding-haven’t heard from Tenley yet 

5/2,3,4 New trial –farm trial Friday-Jan Wesen and Rachel Vest CSD 

5/4 Goshen Obedience Show-Claudia working on it 

5/10-11 Act Up agility Trial 

5/24-25 agility trial 

6/7-8 Color of Summer-waiting for Keli to send budget to BOD 

6/14-15 Linc Kaiser working on event 

6/29 ASCNE meeting 

8/1,2 & 3 Obed/Rally-Kathy Buckley 

8/9-10 Waiting for info from Linc Kaiser for a stockdog trial 

8/16-17 Act Up agility trial-RI 

9/7- ASCNE meeting Paul & Bill Haggis’ 

9/12-14 Stock Trial-2 farm trials on Friday, 1 arena Sat/1 arena Sun 

Betty Williams at Landry’s-per Pete Dolan : farm trial stock rules have been completely overhauled~ 

10/10, 11, 12 HMM –waiting for budget from Peter Kontos 
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10/31-11/8 ASCA Nationals Bryant TX 

11/2 ASCNE meeting 

11/8 Obed/Rally Seekonk 

11/9 Breed show Sharon Ruppel? 

11/15-16 Agility Trial-Joey Mason working on it 

Motioned accepted/so voted. All committee reports have been accepted/so read and so voted 

Old Business 

 New Members: Courtney Bell accepted as a member 

 Newsletter editor: Art Landry will take a stab at it-if you need anything put in the newsletter please email Art. 

 Agility: Mike Kurdzo introduced an idea in trying to draw in new members-free entry’s for pre novice classes. Print out 

premiums and post at training centers/or get information for shows out to trainers-a lot of discussion followed. Dianne Bar-

rett offered some insight to why FEO would work. USDAA offers a welcome packet for new competitors getting into 

USDAA. Art will report back to Jean to go with the FEO runs as a good thing. Exhibitors can enter as an FEO. 

Art Landry downloaded the ASCA agility flier to be used to bring in new exhibitor/members to agility. Award program for 

ATCH-ll level is lacking quite a bit. Discussion on title bars & agility ribbon-with a tab for ATCH 1 or ll etc. Motion made to 

recognize ATCH titles beyond ll seconded/so voted. 

 MVA: brief overview-the way it is run at Nationals. Proposal by Art-Friday Stock trial (MVA-Q) Friday PM obedience 

Trial (MVA-Q) etc. Pete Dolan offered to chair MVA-score/spread sheet etc. 

Motion made to have designating classes for MVA and run by National Rules. So Voted, 2 opposed. Motion passed. 

 2014 elections: all transitions made for new officers.  

 Proposal for new arenas at Westfield i.e. putting in another large stock arena. Pete Dolan drew up plans etc. along w/ 

input from Mark Gary. It won’t improve the number of cattle runs etc. No other input. Financially, no repercussions, other 

than money for additional pen panels about 1500.00. New duck arena would go where the old stalls are located along the 

fence. The down side will be that there would be more “ set up” for the volunteers. This is Tenley Dexter’s last year as 

course director for HMM. (She is moving). Cattle number vs. muscle to put up pens discussion followed. Discussion about a 

problem w/some workers in the ARPH booth. Harsh words between Mark Gary and that ARPH person. Issue has been re-

solved. 

Karen Souza said she will check into nearby AG schools regarding students to help set up panels. 

 BOD may not support conformation for the COS show. Big losses during the last 5-6 years. Need a budget. COS as a 

whole has made some profit because of agility, herding and obedience included. Conformation has been in the deficit except 

when it was held at Collingwood. BOD are waiting for COS budget due on 2/1. Joey Mason offered to chair the agility trial 

part of COS.  

New Business- 

 No new member applications. The affiliate renewal has been completed and sent in. Bowl call announcement.  

Need to schedule meetings i.e.: ROM banquet so more members can attend. Try to schedule meetings at events? Saturday 

evening at COS (not a good idea) 

Meetings twice a year? 

 Dianne Barrett asked about holding a health clinic with a meeting. Some discussion. 

 Kudos to Kathy Buckley for holding the nose work clinic before today’s meeting. 

 Madison Hey was applauded for receiving the service award from ASCA.  

 Meeting adjourned at 2:00. 

Respectfully submitted 

Karen Miller, secretary 



President 

Art Landry 

603-783-4180 

gpatails@aol.com 

 

Vice President 

Gull Gullickson 

508-947-5606 

gullr210@aol.com 

 

Secretary 

Karen Miller 

508-896-4624 

marineraussies@comcast.net 

 

Treasurer 

Kathie Chouinard 

781-585-8125 

katesaussies@comcast.net 

 

Board Member 

Mike Kurdzo 

860-423-1004 

mragility@yahoo.com 

 

 

Board Member 

Kathy Buckley 

774-229-6658 

pupmum@comcast.net 

 

Membership Coordinator 

Dottie Duclos 

774-644-0693 

woodchip@meganet.com 

 

Newsletter Coordinator 

Art Landry 

603-783-4180 

gpatails@aol.com 

 

Webmaster 

Robin Goodman 

603-672-4092 

rtgoodk9s@quantum-k9s.com 

 

Agility Trial/Show Coordinator 

Jean Janotta 

603-895-5436 

jjanotta@myfairpoint.net 

 

 

Stockdog Trial/Show Coordinator 

Pete Dolan 

860-535-1159 

pdolannuke@aol.com 

 

Conformation, Obedience & Rally 

Trial and Show Coordinator 

Susan Winters 

508-285-2847 

FoxfireAS@aol.com 

 

Agility Rom Coordinator 

Susan Schroeder 

agile_sue@yahoo.com 

 

Obedience ROM Coordinator 

Art Landry 

gpatails@aol.com 

 

Stock Dog ROM Coordinator 

Peggy MacDonald 

mmacdonald13@nyc.rr.com 

 

Conformation ROM Coordinator 

Position open 
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Stay up to date on ASCNE News! 

 
Visit our website @ 

http://www.ascne.org 
 

Like our Facebook page @ 
www.facebook.com/pages/ASCNE-Australian-

Shepherd-Club-of-New-England  
 

Subscribe to the ASCNE list: @ 
http://pets.groups.yahoo.com/group/ascne-l/ 

(send an email to Dottie Duclos c/o  
woodchip@meganet.net 
asking for an invitation) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keli Gaunt is giving up her position as Conformation 

ROM Coordinator for 2014. If you’d like to step for-

ward, please contact one of your Board Members! 
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Caitland From Out of the Blue AD  

RS-O GS-E JS-E STDcds OTDd 

 

Reminding us about summer fun! 

- submitted by Anne Hubbard 

Congratulations to Hana & Dianne McCormick on finishing 

your ATCH at the 5th Annual Winter Blast Agility Trial! 

Hana is now: 

 ATCH Caitland The One for Ewe OTDs ATDd  

Congratulations are also in order to Shona Michaud and her 

dog Nevis. They completed their ATCH title as well at the 

Winter Blast Trial! 

Nevis is  ATCH Heelside Race You to the Top CD RN  
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‘Tugboat’ & ‘Gidget’ Landry keep 

their sheep under control! 
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    Beginner Introduction to Herding Fun Day 

Sunday April 27, 8:30 AM 
given by Tenley Dexter 

Open to all breeds. 

Held at the Benson’s Starshine Farm 

33 Oliver Road, Lebanon, CT 

Rain or shine (indoor work arena available)  

 

 
The Fun Day will consists of a morning lecture explaining the basics of herding and the 

fundamental concepts of training, followed by a demonstration of the basic training 

steps and ending with an individual exposure to stock by the clinician of each dog en-

tered. 

COSTS: 

 $40.00 per dog which includes the full day’s schedule and lunch 

$15.00 per person for those just wishing to attend the lecture and observe the demo 

but not entering a dog to be worked, also includes lunch. Bring a chair and shade for 

your dog. 

$15.00 for additional dog ONLY if time and the schedule permits 

on the day of the clinic. 

PRE ENTRY IS HIGHLY RECOMMENDED DUE TO SPACE LIMITS 

Entries: made out on a ASCA Stock Trial entry (gotten at www.asca.org) and check 

made out to ASCNE can be sent to: 

Tenley Dexter 

PO Box 58 

Gaylordsville, CT 06755 

Ten11ey@yahoo.com 

270-378-5910 Jan 1st - April 1st 

860-354-9069 after April 1st 

Directions from Rt. 2, take exit 13 (Rt.66) through Columbia Center (approx 10 miles).  Take a right on to Rt. 

87South and Go 4.6 miles (0.3 miles after "LogCabin" Restaurant and turn right onto Oliver Road.  Second 

driveway on left #33 across from horse barn. 

http://www.asca.org/
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Susan Winters will be ordering ribbons shortly for the ROM Banquet. If you’ve qualified for a  

special ribbon in performance, versatility or achievement you will need to email her right away at  

foxfireas@aol.com  

mailto:foxfireas@aol.com
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